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<Phil.Chapman@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>
Subject: PLANNING 24/00375/F

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Council. Do not click links or open attachments unless you 
recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

I WOULD BE GRATEFUL IF YOU WOULD PLEASE PUT THIS ON THE PORTAL.

PLANNING OBJECTION
Once again those living in Hornton are in a position of having to protect and fight 
for the conservation of our surrounding landscape. This application for two 
fishing lakes and two ribbon lakes with 15 - or possibly 48 holiday lodges (as the 
planning seemingly has discrepancies - see aerial visual) with a 60 space (or again 
possibly a 120 space car park) is another attempt to blight our countryside. Why? 
There is no reason or necessity for this enterprise and as far as I can see works 
negatively and is inconsistent with the applicant’s primary application for a motor 
cross site adjoining. Strange to say the least!
In this district there are already at least 13 fishing venues…one of which is 
immediately opposite this site – so there is no need or local request for more. 
Building an additional space will actually be detrimental for those fishing 
businesses that are already trading nearby.
This 42-acre hilly and picturesque site with its historic and geodiversity features –
formed by the Marlstone limestone rock beds, would be destroyed – increased 
traffic, increased noise, light pollution, especially at night, noise and disturbance 
day and night. Visibility from across the valley would be prominent 24/7. It would 
cause wildlife disturbance and destruction, not only for the Great Crested Newts 
who are living in this vicinity, but for the other wildlife that recently has increased 
and which we have all taken steps to protect. Lime run off with its high levels of 
PH does not seem the most suitable ground on which to base a fishing lake and 
with the unavoidable mud created due to the lack of soil break down in 
limestone, one has to question – why this location?
Why do we need man made fishing lakes? Surely, we should listen to nature and 
develop them where they occur naturally, not plunder, destroy and create havoc 
to build them. To put them amidst holiday homes, cafes, car parking, club houses, 
parties seems to go against the ideal of peaceful fishing. To destroy the natural 
landscape by creating fishing lakes, seems to go against the historical story of 
fishing in the wild. To participate in an activity that is held completely in a man-
built area also seems a contradiction.
This planning application does not sit easily or naturally within this area and I 
wonder why?
Annie Connor
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Whilst the Council has taken every reasonable precaution to minimise the risk of computer software 
viruses, it cannot accept liability for any damage you may sustain due to such viruses. It would be 
best if you conducted your own virus checks before opening the email (and any attachments). 

Unless expressly stated otherwise, the content of this email represents only the sender's views. It 
does not impose any legal obligation upon the Council or commit the Council to any course of 
action. 


